
TOWN OF JONESVILLE 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

March 10, 2025 
 
The Town of Jonesville Council held its Regular Monthly Board Meeting on Monday, March 10, 2025, at 
7:00 p.m. 
 
Council Present:     Absent: 

Mayor Anita Darnell        
Mayor Pro-Tempore Andy Green 
Regina Adkins 
Scott Darnell 
Michael Tilley 
Tracy Wall 

 
 
Others Present:   

Wenona Thompson, Interim Town Manager  Chief Scotty Vestal, Police Department 
Chief Kevin Macemore, AF&R    James Freeman, Town Attorney 

 
Mayor Darnell called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Consent Agenda - The Consent Agenda included the following: 
 

• Minutes for January 13, 2025, Regular Meeting Minutes 
• Closed Session Minutes from January 13, 2025 
• Minutes for February 20, 2025, Regular Meeting Minutes 
• Financials for February 2025 
• Departmental Reports  
• Resolution Jonesville Water System Asset Inventory and Assessment and Capital Improvement Plan 
• Canine Officer & Equipment approval 

 
A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by Council Member S. Darnell, seconded by Council 
Member T. Wall, and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0. 
 
Adoption of Agenda –  
  
A motion to approve the Agenda for March 10, 2025, was made by Council Member R. Adkins, with a 
second by Council Member M. Tilley, and approved by unanimous vote,5-0. 
 
Public Comment Period –   
 
No public comments were made during this time. 
 
Presentations – 
 
Mayor Darnell and Chief Vestal presented Tasha Ferguson from the Jonesville Police Department with a 
“Years of Service” award in recognition of her 10th anniversary with the Town.  
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Mayor Darnell presented to the Board the Town received from Arlington Fire and Rescue for 14 years of 
support and dedication.  
 
Trailsmith Designs LLC – Jason Bowman and Erik Shore presented progress updates on the Iron 
Bluff Mountain Bike Trail, located within the Double Bluff Recreation Area of the Jonesville ETJ. Since 
starting the project in November 2021, Trailsmith Designs has created approximately five miles of 
combined terrain for both beginner and advanced riders/hikers.  
 
Business – Wendy Thompson, Interim Town Manager, addressed the Council with the following business 
matters: 
 

• Cannon Foundation Grant Agreement for $150,000 for the Jonesville Public Library Build 
located at 112 N. Swaim St for review and approval by the Board.  

o A motion to approve the Cannon Foundation Grant Agreement was made by Council 
Member S. Darnell, seconded by Mayor Pro-Tempore A. Green, and approved by a 
unanimous 5-0 vote. 

• Amendment to Contract with Toby Butcher DBA Ultimate Services  
o A motion to cancel the contract between the Town and Toby Butcher was made by Mayor 

Pro-Tempore A. Green, seconded by Council Member M. Tilley, and approved by a 
unanimous 5-0 vote. 

o A motion to approve the contract between the Town and Toby Butcher DBA Ultimate 
Services was made by Mayor Pro-Tempore A. Green, seconded by Council Member M. 
Tilley, and approved by a unanimous 5-0 vote. 

• Agreement for Quarter Master Software for Jonesville Police Department with Southern Software 
o A motion to approve the agreement for Quarter Master Software was made by Council 

Member M. Tilley, seconded by Council Member S. Darnell, and approved by a 
unanimous 5-0 vote. 

• Resolution update to change signatory form and certification with CDBG-CV Grant 
o A motion to approve the CDBG-CV Resolution update was made by Council Member T. 

Wall, seconded by Mayor Pro-Tempore A. Green, and approved by a unanimous 5-0 vote. 
 
 
Council Member R. Adkins made a motion to go into closed session under NCGS 143-18(a)(5) Property 
Acquisition and NCGS 143-318.11(a)(6) Personnel Matters, with a second by Council Member M. Tilley 
and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0. 

A motion to come out of closed session was made by Mayor Pro-Tempore A. Green, seconded by 
Council Member T. Wall, and approved by a unanimous vote, 5-0. 

Mayor Darnell read to the Board the “Thank You” card from the Green Family.  

A motion to adjourn was made by Council Member S. Darnell, seconded by Council Member M. Tilley, 
and approved by unanimous vote, 5-0. 
 

___________________________________ 
The Honorable Anita Darnell 

       Mayor Town of Jonesville 
_______________________________  
Tiffany Hall-Long, Town Clerk 
  


